
SUNLAND WATER DISTRICT     

  Commissioners Meeting 

October 2020 

 

Manager’s Report by Mike Langley 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Financial Report by Karen Shay  

   

Water Reclamation Facility    

 

 

•  Willy is making a sign identifying the SunLand WRF, which will be placed 

just outside the gate. 

 

• The WRF crew are continuing Corona Virus sampling with all results 

displayed on the SWD web site   

 

• The farmer has harvested 105 tons of silage and 36 tons of dry baled hay 

from the WRF spray field this year 

 

• The WRF crew are using the new BOD incubator and scale in the lab   

 

• Willy and Rich have replaced the SBR Decanter wear pads. (See Jim for 

photos)  

 

• Steve Paulson of Olympic Sewer and Drain jetted out the sewer mainline on 

Fairway Drive.  



 

• Rich and Rocky participated in a wastewater collection class 

 

 Water Production/Consumption Results     

• The next water meter read is planned for the first week of November  

• The water level in both wells is normal, up slightly with irrigation season 

closing 

    

• Total water production numbers continue to appear high. We are 

continuing to look for leaks or other reasons for high production. Scott is 

investigating some irrigation that may not be metered    

    

Other                                                                         

 

• The City of Sequim provided a vac truck and personnel, to pump out the 

main sewer lift station wet well on Cassalery. This task went very smoothly 

and I suggest we work with the City of Sequim to complete this task 

annually 

 

• Seventh Wave Marine filtered and re-energized the fuel in the emergency 

generator at the upper reservoir   

 

• Ben Evridge of Pillar Creek Inc. is making some repairs to the diesel engine 

for the emergency generator at the upper reservoir 

 

• Rocky is finishing up some long overdue improvements at the upper 

reservoir and pressure booster station             

 

• The protective bollards installed on Taylor in front of the new sewer lift 

station will be painted yellow with reflective tape  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

               

 

 



    

 

                  

 

  

 

   

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

 

 

    

   

   

  

 

       

 

  



 

 


